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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, November 15, 2022 at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette, Commissioner Peter Burk, Commissioner Scott Beiler, Treasurer Glen Bentz, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, and Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 6:28 PM.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for October 2022 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Burk and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

PUBLIC COMMENT: Steve Bradway from BFP Associates made a presentation to the Commissioners regarding the firefighters’ pensions and 457 retirement plans. He suggested a change that would combine the plans and also suggested removing the requirement of 5 years of participation before retirement. This would reduce the cost for reports due on each retirement program. Mr. Bradway suggests we move the monies from American Funds to LPL Financial. President Burk asked if firefighters’ contracts will need to be reworded to reflect the change. Mr. Bradway will get that information. Clerk Guyette asked if there were any tax implications for or against making the change. Mr. Bradway confirmed that there were none. Both the 457 and pension plans will remain participant-driven.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Glen Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for October 2022 to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried. Treasurer Bentz completed the 2022 Census of Governments, Survey of Local Government Finances. Treasurer Bentz has also received the Engagement Agreement from Fiondella, Milone, and LaSaracina, LLP, which is the company performing our annual audit. The audit is nearly complete. 
CORRESPONDENCE:  We received no correspondence.
FIRE CHIEF REPORT:  Fire Chief Jim Nolan submitted his report verbally. Iron Ore of Canada has agreed to purchase Engine 54 for $60,000 USD. Representatives will be at the fire station on Tuesday, November 22, 2022 to perform tests and take a test drive before finalizing the purchase. Lt. Rodriguez and Administrative Assistant Bauckman have been coordinating with them. Once the sale is complete, Brindlee Mountain will require payment of their commission, which is 10% of the selling price, within ten days.
Firefighters Joe Kara and Phil Kober participated in a trunk or treat event at the town hall on October 30, 2022 with the Enfield Police Department. 
There is a new volunteer member who is already an EMT, and is eager to go to the Fire Academy for Firefighter I certification. Two current probationary members will complete Firefighter I training in December. 

Chief Nolan, Deputy Chief Prajzner and Commissioner Burk attended the International Association of Fire Chiefs “Symposium in the Sun” conference in Clearwater, FL. Chief Nolan and Commissioner Burk both reported that the information was very useful. Topics included the prediction of future firefighter shortages, high suicide rates in firefighters, codes and standards, and problems related to lithium batteries starting fires when charging scooters and bicycles for extended periods of time.

The auditors had questions for Chief Nolan about how vacation and paid leave time is calculated based on how time is accrued. The next contract will be more specific. 

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: Doug Maxellon gave an update on building renovations. Bay floors have been epoxied, but there was an issue with dust produced in the process, which exceeded what was expected. In addition to the dust expected in the apparatus bay, the installers did not close doors to other areas such as the SCBA room, gear room, etc. Mr. Maxellon received a quote from ServPro for $46,000 to clean up the dust, and that was declined by the contractor. The cleaning was done by staff during the day shift, which cost about $5,100 (labor, vacuum with HEPA filter and scissor lift rental). Chief Nolan suggested it would be fair to take $2,500 off the payment to CA Reed who has already claimed partial responsibility. The logo has been applied to the bay floor. Mr. Maxellon was unsure if a clear coating will go over the logo. The nitrogen generator for the sprinkler system still needs to be replaced, but a replacement is out of stock at this time. Enfield Builders is coordinating the replacement. Shower partitions have been ordered, and there are plumbers and electricians coming soon to complete more punch list items. Mr. Maxellon, Chief Nolan and Deputy Chief Prajzner are still meeting with Enfield Builders every week. Treasurer Bentz and Mr. Maxellon have compared expenses and there is $106,655 left in the loan balance.

Clerk Guyette met with her counterpart at the Hazardville Fire Department to compare processes, vendors, etc. She believes there may be concern from taxpayers about Shaker Pines Fire Department’s loan. Hazardville’s station needs a new roof, HVAC work and new apparatus.

Vice President Beck gave an update from the consolidation committee. Shaker Pines firefighters have expressed concern about how consolidation information and decisions are being communicated. Vice President Beck brought these concerns to the Hazardville representatives. Operational plans have been discussed, but not finalized. Vice President Beck presented the commissioners with a resolution that would appoint a committee to consider consolidation. It will be signed at a later date. Clerk Guyette presented preliminary minutes of the meeting, and will take minutes at future consolidation meetings. Vice President Beck continues to work on creating a combined set of bylaws for the consolidated department. President Burk and Vice President Beck will meet with Shaker Pines firefighters on Monday, November 21, 2022.
OLD BUSINESS:  Treasurer Bentz gave an update on changing banks, which included a step-by-step timeline.
NEW BUSINESS:  President Burk received an email from Enfield’s Town Manager which was sent to presidents of all of Enfield’s boards of commissioners. She would like to discuss tax collection with them. President Burk invited her to meet with the Shaker Pines Board of Commissioners on Tuesday, November 22, 2022 at 6:00 PM. 

Chief Nolan requested permission to pay the fee to Brindlee Mountain immediately after the sale of Engine 54. A motion was made by Vice President Beck to approve the payment and Clerk Guyette made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

BILLS:  The Board members reviewed the bills.  A motion was made by Vice President Beck to pay the bills as submitted and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:16 PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant

